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Dave McClure
Klickitat County
228 West Main Street
Goldendale, W A 98620

Dear Dave,
T am ~ting to express the support of Mid-Columbia Fisheries Enhancement Group for the Simmons

Creek Restorati.on,SRFB grant ~pplication submitted by the Underwood Conservation District. This project
supports th~ K11~kitat I..ead Entity Strategy by addressing upper watershed conditions that lead to
sedimentation~ hlgh pejik flows, 10,,:" summe: flows in tributaries, and other habitat problems, Upper
~aters~ed projects, such as restoration of SImmons Creek. have an important role in salmonid recovery and
ImproVIng the watershc~ processes needed to support salrnonid populations in the :Klickitat Basin.

~immo~ Creel<: h~ been degraded by historic grazing practices. The creek is deeply incised and
headcutting contInUOS to move upstream. carrying additional sediment down into Snyder Creek and the
Klickitat River. Simmons Crcck was included as one of the sites targeted in Mid-Columbia Fisheries'

"Kli~kita.t Trtbutiries ~~e5toration" grant from thc Community Salmon fund. With the support of that grant,
Mid-Columbia Fisherie~ was able to maintain and repair the approximately three nules of exclosure fencc at
Simmons Creek. This :fall, we are planning initial planting (in some of the areas with the fastest erosion
rates) and installation often pilot sediment reduction structures. Our goal is to ins1all these structures at
areas of active headcut1:ing and erosion. I am working closely with the Underwood Cotlservat1on District to
plan the design of these: strnctures, We are planning to try multiple design approaches. The strnctures will
be monitored next spring and any results and improved desiBD ideas will be incorporated into UCD's

sediment control actions funded by the SRFB grant. The design of the sttuctures is being modeled in part on
similar suocessfulwork: undertaken by UCD (and partly funded by Mid-Co\umbia Fisheries Enhancement
Group) in nearby UppL"l' Snyder and upper Rattlesnake creeks in the late 1990s.

I am pleased that thc UCD recognizes the importance of upper watcrshcd restoration in salmonid
recovery. I look forw8J~ to continuing to work closely with UCD on projects in Simmons Creek and other
tributaries. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about this or other projects that Mid-
Columbia Fisheries' is involved in.

Sincerely,

Margaret Neuman
Director, Mid-Columbia Fisheries Enhancement Group
P.o. Box 1271, White Salmon, W A 98672Phone: 

509-281-1322; Fax: 509-267w2151

fish@midco1wnbiarfeg.com; www.rnidcolumbiarfeg.com


